
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

January 24, 2025 

 

TRAFFIC ALERT – LEONARD L. WILLIAMS PARKING GARAGE 

REPAIRS  

  
The Walnut Street entrance and exit to the Leonard L. Williams Justice Center Parking Garage 

will close Jan 25-31, 2025 for emergency repairs 

 

Due to a water leak in the area, and emergency work that needs to be done to repair the leak, the 

Walnut Street side entrances and exits for the parking garage at the Leonard L. Williams Justice 

Center will be closed starting Jan. 25, 2025. 

 

The Walnut Street entrances will remain closed until repair work is completed, which is 

anticipated to finish on Jan. 31, 2025. 

 

This closure is in addition to limited access to the garage on the N. King St. side of the parking 

garage, due to the ongoing renovation and expansion of the Custom House property. During this 

period or emergency work, the only way into or out of the Justice Center Parking garage will be 

via the N. King Street entrances and exit.  

 

Access to the parking garage from the N. King Street side has been limited to one-way in and 

one-way out traffic along Alico Road since Nov. 12, 2024 due to construction work on the 

Custom House.  

 

Additional details on traffic disruptions during construction are available on Delaware Judicial 

Branch website courts.delaware.gov/traffic. 

 

https://courts.delaware.gov/traffic.aspx

